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Dear Parents/ Guardians,                                                  21st December, 2020 

Arrangements for the 1st Term Final Examination 2020-2021 

1. Dates for the 1st term Final Examination  

Parents were informed earlier that the 1st term Final Examination was scheduled to be held from 14th 

January, 2021 to 19th January, 2021. If classes resume, the examination will be held as scheduled. However if 

the Education Bureau has not announced class resumption, the examination will be postponed. Details will be 

announced through e-School later.  

2. The arrangements for P.6 second score submission 

The 2nd term Mid-term Examination held between 23rd March, 2021 and 26th March, 2021 is the second 

score submission. If the 1st term Final Examination is postponed to late February 2021, or that the pandemic 

continues to affect the timetable for the 2nd term mid-term examination, the school will use the academic 

result from the 1st term Final Examination for the second score submission. Details are as follows: 

 Examination Arrangements Examination Dates 

P.6 Second Score Submission 1st term Final Examination 2 weeks after class resumption 

We hope all P.6 students will study hard for the examination. The arrangements for the 2nd term mid-term 

examination will be announced later.  

3. Arrangements for cross-boundary students 

We plan to hire an examination venue in Shenzhen so that cross-boundary students can also take an 

examination. Details will be announced as soon as possible once the examination venue is confirmed.  

4. Cancellation of the assessments of the following subjects 

Due to the pandemic, we have decided to cancel the assessments of the following subjects: 

1）P.1-P.6 Computer  

2）P.1-P.6 Music (singing) 

5. Adjustments of the average marks from formative assessments (1st term Final Examination ) 

Chinese Language 

P.1-P.2: Average marks from dictation will not be included in the mark 

 calculation for the final examination  

P.3-P.6: Average marks from Chinese dictation and writing will not be  

included in the final examination 

English Language 
P.1-P.6: Average marks from English dictation and reader will not be  

included in the final examination 

Visual Arts 
P.1-P.6: Scores from formative assessments will not be included in the  

final examination 

 

6. Others  

1. Since assessments of some of the subjects are cancelled, mark calculation for the first term will be affected. 

Details will be announced later.  

2. No make-up examinations will be offered to local students who are absent during the examination period 

except for sick leave with the medical certificate or special reasons. Parents are required to call the 

General Office and submit a medical certificate to the class teacher. Dates for the make-up exam will be 

announced later. There is no make-up exam for cross-boundary students due to the venue issue.  

3. If a local student, due to a personal reason, has to return to mainland and is therefore absent from the 

examination, he /she will not be exempt from the examination. No make-up exam will be provided in this 

case. Determination of a student’s status as either local or cross-border will depend on the child’s status 

prior to the pandemic.   

The pandemic is not under control yet. We encourage all parents and students to fight the virus together 

in such a difficult time.  

         Yours faithfully, 

Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

                  Principal 


